
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

March  2,  2011 
The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 

Wednesday, March 2, 2011, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black 

Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President 
Mrs. Barbara Wood, Vice President   

   Mr. David Prosser 
   Mr. Christopher Freese 
   Mr. Joe Colon 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Mark Johnson 
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary  
 
MINUTES: 
February 2, 2011:  Mr. Johnson moved to approve the minutes of the February 2, 2011 
Borough Council Meeting and was seconded by Mrs. Wood. 
       Motion Passed  
 

                                       
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to approve the February Financial Report. 
        Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the February transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
BILLS: 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the March bills.     
      Motion Passed  
 
VISITORS: 
State Representative John Lawrence, 13th District, gave an update on the sprinkler 
legislation to hopefully repeal the regulations for single and duplex residential units. 
 
FINANCE ISSUES: 
West Grove  Fire Company Ambulance Division:  Mrs. Wood gave Borough Council 
an update on the West Grove Fire Company Ambulance meeting and informed Borough 
Council there will be an additional meeting to discuss their request from the 
municipalities. 
 
PUBLIC WORKS:  
Groundwater Rule Project:  There were four bids received for the Groundwater Rule 
Project.  As recommended by the Borough Engineer, Farley Fry PE, Mr. Colon moved 
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and Mr. Prosser seconded to award the Groundwater Rule Project to Technivate for the 
base bid amount of $88,194.98. 
 
SOUTHERN CHESTER COUNTY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE MEETING: 
Mr. Colon gave a presentation to the Southern Chester County Chamber of Commerce 
concerning the Revitalization in the Downtown Section of the Borough through Chester 
County Revitalization Grants  The Chamber of Commerce will assist in the advertisement 
of any future commercial development projects in the Borough of West Grove. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to adjourn the meeting.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

      
Respectfully submitted, 

 
      
 
 

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
       
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


